
PTO Minutes 11.13.18 

 

● Thank Yous  
o Fun Run: Wren London and Sara Niedenthal 
o Claxton Fall Carnival: Kelly Yeiser, Stephanie Jones, Rosie Sullivan 
o Teacher Appreciation Lunch: Sherry Martin & Michelle Gray 
o All parent volunteers for health fair 
o Claxton Crafty: Tricia Johnson 

● Treasurer’s Report 
o Boosterthon net $27,000 

▪ Teachers received 10% of collected pledges for class 
o Carnival net $2720 

● Mini Grant Vote: Gabrielle Trott 
o 13 applicants 
o Chris Carter  

▪ Eco-friendly supplies for Thanksgiving and Christmas lunches 
▪ $430.02 

o Amy Brown 
▪ Headphones 
▪ $319 

o Kimberly Eggett 
▪ Funding to attend digital/coding conference 

o Shannon Hunt 
▪ Math curriculum materials 

● $206.34 
o Mark Ackerman 

▪ Hood Huggers Tour 
▪ $510-600 

o Tom Godleski 
▪ Hens 
▪ $143.94 

o Haley Watts 
▪ Feeling Buddies 
▪ $115 

o Beth Kickert 
▪ Kore Wobble Chairs 
▪ $224.67 

o 3​rd​ Grade Teachers 
▪ White boards, markers and erasers for phonics 

o Kaeta Seimer 
▪ Headphones 
▪ $144.42 

o Kelly Hillier 
▪ Headphones and bouncy bands 



▪ $99.99 
o Rachel Autrey 

▪ Global Shake-Up Unit re: Empathy 
▪ $190.06 

o Molly Peeples 
▪ Book study for 5​th​ grade teachers 
▪ $146.50 

o Brooks Butler 
▪ Drums for 5​th​ graders 
▪ $4800 but will try for grant money elsewhere 

o Voted to fund everything 
● General Updates 

o Fun Run Recap: Sara Niedenthal 
▪ $27,000 
▪ Sliming ceremony will be happening soon 
▪ Pencilled in for pep rally Sept. 17 and run on Sept. 27 next year 

o Lunch buddies needed for Thanksgiving lunch tomorrow 
● Holiday Assistance Program 

o 29 students this year 
o Bags to be turned in by Dec. 10 in Mr. Edwards’s office 
o Please label bag 

● Staff Updates 
o Mr. Edwards 

▪ Carnival had to be inside, which actually worked out well 
▪ District discussion about lock-downs at middle schools and the calendars for 

next year 
▪ Thanks for reading is a big deal tomorrow 

o Teacher Updates 
▪ Ms. Ferguson K-1 

● Leader In Me-would like to have a LIM liaison next year 
▪ Ms. Kickert 2-3 

● 3​rd​ grade is finished with CoGat testing 
● Excited about book fair and reading in classrooms 
● Friday, 2​nd​ has Bricks for Kidz in classrooms 

▪ Mr. Butler  
● School play this week 
● Didgeridoo assembly was a big success 

● Open Comment 
o The Little Gym will donate to Songs for Snacks (businesses or individuals donate snacks 

or money for snacks for lower grades) 
o  

● Upcoming Events 
o Thanksgiving Lunch & Book Fair -Wed. Nov. 14 
o Seussical Jr. – Fri. Nov. 16-Sun. Nov. 18 
o Holiday Shop – Dec. 12 & 13​th 



o Farm Burger Spirit Night – 4-9pm, Nov. 29 
o Need coaches for Girls on the Run and Let Me Run(3​rd​-5​th​ grades) 


